February 19, 2004

04-102

AUTHORITY TO APPLY TO THE STATE BOARD OF

EDUCATION FOR APPROVAL OF THE

CERTIFICATE OF COMPLETION PROGRAM: ARCHITECTURAL DRAFTING: SUSTAINABLE

BUILDING

PREPARED BY:

Amy Alday-Murray, Curriculum Manager

APPROVED BY:

Guy Sievert, Vice President, Academic and Student

Affairs

Gerard "Jerry" Berger, President

REPORT:

This resolution provides for the addition of a new certificate of completion to the existing AAS degree in Architectural Design and Drafting. The proposed program will give students the opportunity to earn a certificate consisting of course work from Architecture, Interior Design, Social Science, and Science as it relates to sustainable or "green" building issues. The core focus is that of designing buildings that relate to climate, materials, and use of recycled or sustainable building materials. The target student population includes those pursuing careers in both residential

construction and interior design.

The proposed certificate was developed in cooperation with the Building Construction Technology, Interior Design, and the Philosophy Departments and has been validated by the external

advisory committee.

RECOMMENDATION:

That the college be authorized to submit a request to the State Board of Education for a new certificate of completion to be added to the existing Associate of Applied Science degree in Architectural Drafting and

Design.

A motion was made by Director Germond to approve Resolutions 04-092 through 04-104 and it passed unanimously.